## Honorable Otto Tso BIO

Navajo-Hopi Land Commission ("NHLC") Chairman, Otto Tso has served on the NHLC as Chairman for 1 year and has been a member for the 5 years. Mr. Tso is a member of the Tuba City community within the To'Nanees'Dizi Chapter on the Navajo Nation. The Honorable Otto Tso walks in two worlds as a representative of the Navajo people but also as a respected Navajo medicine man. He comes from both sides of the effected land settlement of the 1882 Executive Order and the 1934 area, where the 110<sup>th</sup> parallel line has crossed his homeland. He was a member of the 23<sup>rd</sup> Navajo nation Council and the 24<sup>th</sup> Navajo Nation Council.

Mr. Tso has resided on the Navajo Nation for most of his life and has worked in various capacities within the Navajo Nation governmental structure. He has worked as an Engineering Technician for a total of 10 years for Navajo Engineering Construction Authority and Office of Environmental Health and Engineering. In addition, Mr. Tso worked for the Navajo Land Department in the Western Navajo Agency office for six years. For the past 5 years Mr. Tso has served as the Navajo Nation Council Delegate from the community of To'Nanees'Dizi. Mr. Tso grew up in the areas that were subject to relocation under the Navajo-Hopi Settlement Act and knows first hand what his Navajo people are directly impacted with.